
Chairman Gene Neidermyer called the July 13, 2023 meeting of the Earl Township Sewer Authority to order at 6:35 p.m. Present were Gene Neidermyer, Jim Leonard, Tony Gay, and Reade Witman. Also present were Noah Zimmerman (Operator), Dan Becker, (Engineer) and William Cassidy (Solicitor).
Jim made a motion to approve the June 8, 2023 minutes.  Reade seconded the motion, and all voted yes.
Gerald Martin was present on behalf of Michael Martin to discuss the sewer connection located at 706 New Holland Road.  He inquired whether the Authority would help pay for the connection.  The Authority declined.  Jim made a motion to approve the sewer connection at 706 New Holland Road.  Tony seconded the motion and all voted yes.
Jim made a motion to approve the design plan for the new metering to be located at York Building Products.  Reade seconded the motion and all voted yes.  The sensaphone located at the Pump Station is not required.

Jim made a motion to approve Earl Township Partners LLC/SOCO Development’s offer to pay Five Thousand Dollars ($5,000.00) in lieu of replacing the pipe sections with slopes of less than 0.40%.  The $5,000 will be used to offset any costs that the Authority may incur in the future to flush and televise the sewer lines.  Reade seconded the motion and all voted yes.
Jim made a motion to approve assessing one (1) EDU to Lanco Sheds, 154 Orlan Road.  Tony seconded the motion and all voted yes.

Tony made a motion to approve executing the Township Stormwater Management/BMP Facilities and Maintenance Agreement, the Owner Acknowledgement Form and the Operations and Maintenance Plan for the Kinzer Avenue Pump Station Project.  Reade seconded the motion and all voted yes.

Jim made a motion to approve waiving Daniel Blank’s engineer costs of Forty-Three Dollars and Seventy-Five Cents ($43.75).  Reade seconded the motion and all voted yes.

Sewer Operators Report presented by Noah Zimmerman
1. The Plant was within permit limits for June.  
2. Sam Ringler Trucking hauled 165,000 gallons of bio-solids in June.

3. The hauled in waste was 384,250 gallons and $13,448.75 revenue was received in June.
4. The Project 1 Sewer Valve Project Phase 3 construction total is $47,543.40.  All the valves are completed, and the reseeding will occur in the fall.

5. The P3 Tank cleaning project was started mid may and it’s going well.  This project has reduced the number of call outs.
Engineer’s Report presented by Dan Becker
1. The Landings at Garden Spot Reserve:  Becker received revised record drawings and issued a review letter on March 31, 2023.  Based upon the information provided on the Record Drawings, it appears that there are two pipe runs that have been installed at slopes less than the allowable PADEP minimum slopes of 0.40%.  Becker provided correspondence to the developer on May 22, 2023 regarding the pipe slope issue.
The developer provided an offer to the Authority dated June 29, 2023 offering $5,000.00 in lieu of replacing the pipe sections with slopes less than 0.40%.  
2. Kinzer Avenue Pump Station Upgrade:  Becker met with Authority staff on June 22, 2023 to review the bidding documents and the project was advertised for bidding on June 27, 2023.  Bids will be received via PennBid on July 25, 2023.  PPL has also indicated that they are still in the process of designing the 3 phase power extension to the Pumping Station site.  Becker prepared the PADEP Water Quality Management Permit (WQMP) application and uploaded the application to the PADEP website on June 19, 2023.
Becker recommends that the Authority execute the Township Stormwater Management/BMP Facilities and Maintenance Agreement, the Owner Acknowledgement Form and the Operations and Maintenance Plan.  
3. York Building Products:  At the June 2023 Authority meeting, the Authority agreed to defer the payment of additional sanitary sewer tapping fees until the sewer meters are installed.  Becker received a submission and provided review comments on June 28, 2023.  Becker recommends that the Authority approve the proposed metering submission design.
4. Garden Spot Village Ranck Road Project:  The Authority approved the sanitary sewer design as noted in Becker’s February 17, 2023 review letter.  The $31,262.00 sanitary sewer financial security is posted.  Becker attended the preconstruction meeting on April 21, 2023 and reviewed all required sanitary sewer facility shop drawings.  Sanitary sewer facility construction is scheduled to commence in the next few weeks.

5. Garden Spot Village West Campus:  The developer’s attorney provided correspondence to the Authority and offered a presentation of that correspondence to the Authority at the June 2023 meeting.  Becker and the Solicitor will review the correspondence and provide information to the Authority in advance of the August Authority meeting for the Board’s consideration/discussion.

Monthly Reporting Items

Project 1:

1. Monthly Flows to New Holland: Average daily flows for June: 32,356 gpd (compared to May’s 44,035 gpd and April’s 45,249 gpd).  Main system flow meter replaced on June 1, 2023.  Eastern Service Area average daily flows for June: 946 gpd (compared to May’s 848 gpd and April’s 1,316 gpd) 
2. Aaron Beiler:  At the April 2023 Authority meeting, the Authority authorized the release of the Maintenance Guaranty and return of any remaining escrow funds to the developer after all professional services fees have been paid, as outlined in Becker’s May 4, 2023 correspondence.

Project 2/3:
1. MEMHP:   Reported average daily flow for June: 9,907 gpd (compared to May’s 10,019 gpd and April’s 6,452 gpd).
2. GSV: Reported average daily flows for June: 66,204 gpd (compared to May’s 59,290 gpd and April’s 71,900 gpd).  Average total daily flow for June was above the guaranteed 62,869 gpd, so no Guarantee of Capacity Fee assessed for June.  Memory facility flows continue to be below the projected 11 EDUs.
3. Monthly STP flows: Reported average daily flows for June: 324,800 gpd (compared to May’s 329,600 gpd and April’s 319,900 gpd). 
4. Flows from WVA:  Average daily recorded flows for June: 138,677 gpd (compared to May’s 150,060 gpd and April’s 128,270 gpd).  
Connection and Permitting Tracking:  One new EDU connection in June.  For 2023, a total of 4 EDU’s were purchased for 3 properties (4 ETSA and 0 WVA EDUs).
The balances for the delinquent accounts were:


Project #1 - $     350.34
Project #3 - $24,170.47
The June receipts were:



Project #1 - $  53,774.44
Project #3 - $ 205,586.40
Reade made a motion to approve the disbursements of checks #3502 - #3513 for Project 1 in the amount of $37,467.72 and checks #7794 – #7823 for Project 3 in the amount of $92,887.45.  Tony seconded the motion and all voted yes.

Meeting adjourned at 7:09 pm
Respectfully submitted,

Joy M Oberholtzer

Appointed Secretary/Treasurer

